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April 18, 2010 
 
Applicant Review Panel 
C/O State Auditor 
555 Capitol Mall, Suite 300 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
Sent via fax and email 
 
Re: Applicant ID #3622    
Dear Members of the Applicant Review Panel: 
 
This comes to you on behalf of applicant, Dr. Gabino Aguirre.  I first became acquainted 
with Dr. Aguirre in the mid 1970ôs as community volunteers in civic engagement and 
cultural activities in Santa Paula, CA.  Through out the many years of jointly working 
together on projects that brought the community together such as festivals, cultural plays, 
musical events, and non-partisan voter registration drives, I have known Gabino Aguirre 
to be at the forefront of leadership and inclusiveness. 
 
Dr. Aguirre has often been the individual whom one would seek counsel because of his 
fair and thoughtful analysis of all issues.  His background as a principal in a continuation 
high school, as a local elected leader, community volunteer, and practitioner of Native 
American traditions bring unique experiences that highlight his ability to work with 
groups of diverse backgrounds, age, gender, religious and racial backgrounds.  I am 
particularly impressed with his integrity and work ethic that guide his decisions on behalf 
of a broader community.  
 
I have had opportunity to follow Dr. Aguirreôs professional career as an educator and 
most recently as a local city councilman, elected through at-large elections.  He maintains 
the skill set of careful analysis, working as a member of a team, and the ability to 
articulate issues with sensitivity even those generating local controversy.  His early years 
growing up in a migrant farm worker family marked him with sensitivity to those in 
underserved conditions and an appreciation for those, who like him, strive to make this a 
better world, with affordable housing, access to public services, and a shared sense of 
civic responsibility. 
 
He is willing to put in the required time commitment and would have the ability to travel 
for meetings at various locations and dates. Dr. Aguirre offers many attributes that will 
serve the Redistricting Commission well as it seeks public testimony, deliberates, and 
ensures that final boundary decisions will be equitable and follow the legal requirements 
for the establishment of new districts. 

Redacted



I offer this recommendation without hesitation on behalf of Dr. Gabino Aguirre and ask 
that you contact me at or by cell phone at  should 
you require any further information. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Laura Espinosa 
President 

Redacted Redacted

Redacted




